MINUTES CADBURY AT LEWES RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEETING

Monday, April 18, 2011 10:00 am Auditorium

President Doug Trout called the meeting to order, following his Prologue. There were 56 members present.

A moment of silence was observed.

- PROGRAM: Liz Tschiffely, MS, RD, LDN, the Cadbury dietician, was the speaker for today's meeting. She described her duties and offered her services (listed on a handout) to all residents. She and Yelena Kretova, Dining Services Assistant Director, answered questions regarding healthy eating at Cadbury.
- MINUTES: Ron Trupp moved "that the minutes of the March 14, 2011 Board of Directors' Meeting and the March 21, 2011 General Meeting be accepted as posted." The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.
- CORRESPONDING SECRETARY'S REPORT: Adele Hudson reported that this month's "Unsung Heroes" are Elaine Connell and Ellane Hein, who provide wheelchair transportation and help for the residents in Assisted Living during activities. They have also started a walking group in the Health Center.
- TREASURER'S REPORT: Diantha Pack reported that the March 14, 2011 balance was \$8,446. The total income for March, 2011 was \$5,013 and expenses were \$6,228, leaving a balance as of April 11, 2011 of \$7,429.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

- Activities: Vi Cribb reported that the next trip is scheduled to go to Trapp Pond on April 27th, preceded by lunch at the new Georgia House restaurant on the riverside. There may be another such trip scheduled for May. o We have lists of the upcoming concerts at Stango Park in Lewes, the Rehoboth Bandstand on the Boardwalk, and the Bayside Stage in Selbyville. These trips will take place once the weather has warmed up. o Ice cream cones with Elaine and Don should start soon on the patio. o Pianist Joe Venerus will present a concert on our new piano Tuesday, April 19th at 4 pm in the auditorium. o There will be a cookout on the patio on Memorial Day.
- By-Laws: Jim Rouse reported that the revised By-Laws have generated interest in possible other changes. Suggested changes should be given to the Board of Directors in writing and will then be referred to the Committee to review and make recommendations to the Board for action to be taken. o Copies of the By-Laws have been given to the wing representatives to be handed out to new residents.
- Dining: Sharon Britton, filling in for Chair Bill Peterson, reported that dining at Cadbury seems to be going smoothly with no ill-effects reported.
- Gift shop: Jack Sparks reported that the total profit for the year 2011 is \$579. The profit for March, 2011 is \$140.

CALRA Minutes, April 18, 2011, continued

Library: Mildred Wiedmann reported that the library is operating with no problems.

Newsletter: Pat O'Hanlon reported that articles are due by May 1st for the May edition.

Program: Anne Rouse reported that next month's General CALRA Meeting speaker will be Ron Trupp who will talk about Habitat for Humanity. o Hazel Brittingham will speak on the rise of Methodism in Delaware on April 19th at 7:30 pm. o Next month, Gil Kaufman will take us back to the 1940's with a film of a trip "To Bermuda by Clipper."

Woodworking: Ron Trupp reported that items are being made to be sold at the Art and Quilt Festival.

WING AND COTTAGE REPORTS:

- It was reported that Tom and Ruth Olsen have moved into the west wing and so has Tommie Schreier.
- Lois Wills reported that Ellen Goldsmith has moved her furniture into the east wing in anticipation of her moving in June.
- Lois Nickerson reported that residents can hire Gene to help with personal garden duties for a fee of \$28 per hour rather than hiring an outside landscaper.

DIAL-A-RIDE REPORT: Elaine Glisson reported that three requests for rides or pick-ups were completed.

NEW BUSINESS: o Carol Bishop reported that a chorus is being formed which will be conducted by Melanie Bradley, the organist and choir director at the Lewes Presbyterian Church. A sign-up sheet for interested singers was circulated. Rehearsals will begin in May on Saturday mornings in the auditorium. o The in-house Wii Bowling Tournament will begin Thursday, April 21st. Only three games need to be bowled to establish a handicap. o A new physician, Dr. Manu Sehgal, will become the Medical Director of the Wellness Center effective May 12, 2011. He is Board certified in Internal Medicine and Geriatrics and will be introduced at Vic's next Exchange. o Vi Cribb voiced an objection to the white fence that has been erected on the west side of the campus. o An excellent article about Cadbury appeared in this week's April 14th issue of the Cape Gazette. o Tim Gunn, the son of one of our residents (Nancy Gunn) will be one of the reporters for the Royal Wedding.

ADJOURNMENT: Diantha Pack moved "That the meeting be adjourned at 10:54 am." The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathy Holstrom Secretary